MEETING NOTES Meeting Title: North East Ward Alliance Date & Time: 9th November 2016 4:00pm Location: The Acorn Centre Grimethorpe

Attendees	Apologies
Cllr D Higginbottom (Acting Chair)	Fr I McCormack Cllr A Hampson
M Fensome D Dyson P Mackinnon S Nixon Cllr J Ennis	
Cllr D P Coates M Handley D Gill	

	Action/Decision	Action lead
Before the main agenda items		
Jo Thornton from Barnsley FC did a presentation on The National Citizen Service An initiative to provide work and life skills for 16-17yr old's (yr 11) over a 4week period. A request for projects which groups of up to 15 can organize and complete in the summer was made	Noted and Agreed	
Representatives Brierley Cubs FC (Brian & Juli Hayword) attended the meeting to explain and discuss their application for funding raised at the previous meeting on 21st September	departure of the representatives	
1. Notes of Previous Meeting	Noted	
2. Matters Arising. JE raised the matter of the grant given to OSCAR at the previous meeting following its recent closure.	DG informed members that the application had been withdrawn	
3. Summer Activity - Update		
DG informed members that the activities in the parks had not been as successful as last year Whilst the Gaz initiative went well	Noted	

5) Ward Alliance Funding Applications

MF circulated

- A copy of an application from Shafton Aged Welfare Council requesting a grant of £500 the provision of social activities
- 2) A copy of an application from the Friends of St Luke's Church Grimethorpe requesting a grant of £781 towards activities at the Christmas Lights switch on
- A copy of an application from the Friends of St Paul's Church Brierley requesting a grant of £621 towards activities at the Christmas Lights switch on
- A copy of an application from Shafton Community Fun Club requesting a grant of £678.80 towards materials for future activities
- 5) A copy of an application from the Barnsley Neighbourhood Watch Liaison Group requesting a grant of £180 towards the provision of a surveillance camera to catch Fly Tippers

6 Any Other Business Non

Cllr DH raised the issue of funding to provide grit for the bins provided by the Area Forum

DG distributed publicity material for members to distribute promoting the Christmas events

DG informed members that a speaker would be attending the next meeting to inform members of the Community Resilience initiative a copy of which was distributed to members

7. Date and Time of future meetings

Wednesday 18th January 2017 at **4.00pm** Great Houghton Welfare Hall

Wednesday 1st March 2017 at 4:00pm at Shafting Community Centre

Wednesday 19rh April 2017 at 4:00pm at The Acorn Centre Grimethorpe

Agreed

Agreed

Agreed

DG to identify the number of bins and the cost of filling them

Agreed

Following discussion DG was to invite John Hallows from the Neighbourhood Watch to the next meeting in order to clarify the position regarding the legalities of providing, siting, and operating the camera and prosecution of offenders

DG to investigate

Noted